
Please vote No on HB 3194 

      I am Bruce Chapin and I am a retired farmer North of Salem. I, like many retired farmers, 

count on getting much of my retirement income from leasing my farmland. There is a legal 

registered seasonal labor camp on my farm. If this bill is passed it will create an excessive 

liability on me for actions that are out of my control. My wife and I are hoping do more summer 

time traveling which is something that my occupation of farming has prevented me from doing 

much of, in the last 74 years. If this bill is passed it will in effect force me to be physically 

present on the farm to monitor all activities or be willing to face the liability of someone else’s 

errors.  

If you feel there is an issue that needs to be addressed then figure out how to solve the 

problem in a different manor. Do not push your problems onto the backs of retired farmers.  

Please oppose HB 3194 

Thank you, 

Bruce Chapin.   


